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Next meeting is 
December 16th at : 

 
AMVETS POST 66 
700 MCHENRY RD 
WHEELING, IL. 60090 

 
Start time - 7:00 p.m. 

Meetings are the 3rd 

Monday of the month. 

RENEW YOUR BLUE 

MAX & AMA & FAA 

MEMBERSHIPS!! 

AMA CHARTER 1040 

GOLD LEADERSHIP 

CLUB 

Wheels Up 

by Steve Gelmen  

  Happy Holidays, and I hope that everyone had a great 

Thanksgiving with your family and friends.  

Here is the outcome from our election last month and I would like 

to thank all nominees, and all that have participated: 

President- Steve Gelman,  Vice President- Larry Bochenko, 

Board of Directors Bob Breckler Steve Haas Jim Kaufman and 

Don Linder 

We formed a new Carpet 

Committee at last monthôs meeting 

and Joe has been spearheading 

our grant request to the AMA.  

Carl, Bob and myself are joining 

Joe on the committee.   

Our Summer Picnic is scheduled 

for Sunday August 2
nd
, so make 

plans to be there. 

Annual club membership dues are 

due and you can pay at the 

December meeting. 

Since some of us may have the 

opportunity to do some winter flying, so I want to stress safety, 

and make you aware to watch everything that you do on the 

ground and in the air, while following the field and AMA rules.   

Looking for something to do and have some old airplanes that you 

will never fly again, then sign up for a table at one of upcoming 

RC Swap Meets.  You may alssomething for the food bank. 

Happy landings, o find your next treasure as well. 

Our next meeting is on Monday December 16th at 7:00 PM.  

Please remember to bring   Steve  
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MEETING MINUTES   by Murry Randell, Secretary 

 

November 18th, 2019 Meeting 

 
The November 18th, 2019 meeting of the Blue Max RC Flying Club was 

called to order at 7:00 pm by President Steve Gelman. 

Around The Hangar 

Presidentôs Report ð Steve Gelman:  Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Secretary Report ð Murry Randell:  The minutes were accepted as published in the newsletter.   

Treasurer Report ð Jim Kaufman:  Financial information is available to members upon request.  

Newsletter Report ð Bob Breckler:   One of Octobers Prize Winners was Steve Haas  (sorry Steve)  

Webmaster Report ð Doug Bradbury:   No update. 

Committee Reports: 

Winter Banquet ð OPEN:  itôs been decided to move the date off to March so that more of the snowbird 

members can make the event, still scheduled for the Continental in Bufflalo Grove. 

Field Marshal ð Jim Kaufman: weôre beginning to get the list of repairs for next year,  Gene said that we 

should look in the Briefcase, he left the receipt for the last fence purchase in there, he states that it was 

replaced sometime after 2004ôs initial purchase. . 

Fun Fly ð Don Linder:   Planes are being made for the 2020 season,  Don sayôs more to come 

Noise ð Open:  Need someone to step in as Noise  

Picnic ð OPEN:  Looking for members to head up the committee  

Proficiency ð Duane Lang:   No Updates. 

Program ð OPEN:   

Safety ð Don Linder:   No Update 

                   Welcome Guests        Welcome New Members  

                           None                                              5ŀƴ ¢ǊƻƪŜ  

!ƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴΣ  ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜ aŀȄ /ƭǳō tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ ±t ŀƴŘ .ƻŀǊŘ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǎ Cƻƭƭƻǿǎ  

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ   {ǘŜǾŜ DŜƭƳŀƴ 

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ  [ŀǊǊȅ .ƻŎƘŜƴƪƻ 

.ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΥ 

 {ǘŜǾŜ Iŀŀǎ  5ƻƴ [ƛƴŘŜǊ 

 WƛƳ YŀǳŦƳŀƴ  .ƻō .ǊŜŎƪƭŜǊ 

LƳǇŜŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ 
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New Business 

 

1. During Novembers meeting we set up a committee to go over the costs and needs for the carpet and 

finalize a price, Committee members are Joe Trytek, Steve Gelman, Carl Will and Bob Breckler, they will 

look into the total costs for replaceing the carpet, the underlayment and leveling the ground in the pits 

area and report back to the club in January, Joe Trytek has already written up a preliminary application.  

2. Spoke with Gene Zerega about the fencing and it appears that a second fence was purchased sometime 

between 2004 and 2019,  we will look for the receipt and see where and how much the cost was from 

that company, initial look at the original company the fencing should be around $233.70,  is #21 X 1 3/4 

by 150ô breaking strength of 241#ôs,  originally purchased was #15 1 3/4ò X 100 (1), 25 (2)  (originally 

cost the club $120.00 in March of 2004),  the border rope is just 5/16ò which we can purchase from Home 

Depot or Menards.  

3. Carpeting on the other had is a different story,  after preliminary searches there are costs anywhere from 

$1.00sf to $2.75sf  Turffactorydirect.com has a $1.80sf that comes in 15ô X  100ô  which ends up at 

$2,700 per roll,  we currently have 36ô X 100ô or 3600sf,  if we went down to 3000sf we would have 2 rolls 

for a total of $5400.00,  weôd be short 6 feet or add 1 50ô roll for and cut it to make up the difference and 

have 3ô X 100ô left over for replacement pieces but would increase total overall cost to $6750.00 Just for 

the carpeting.   They also have a putting green carpeting that is $1.10sf that comes in 12ô rolls, we would 

be back to 3 rolls again at 12ô X 100ô and would be at $1320.00 per roll or $3600.00 for the whole 

carpeting,   

   

  $1.80sf   VS      $1.10sf 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

More to come as we look further into this and try and find a distributor in the area and see about other 

options,  we will be calling this week on the underlayment  

 

Old Business 

We need to determine the exact cost of the Carpet,  it was suggested that we turn in a Grant request from the 

AMA before the deadline in January 6th 2020 is the Draft Deadline deadline for the application, the final Ap-

plication Deadline is February 1st 2020  awards are announced in Mid April,  Minimum Award is 100.00, Max-

imum Award is 3,000. 
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{Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ¢Ŝƭƭ 

bƻ {Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƭƭ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΧΧΦΦΦ 

Raffle Winners: 

$25.00  Jim Kaufman 

$25.00  Larry Bochenko 

Meeting adjourned at 7:53 pm. 

Crash Reports 

No Crashes as the weather has been for the birds 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS 

We are collecting non-perishable foods for a local food pantry. The food pantry we are donating to the Palatine Town-

ship Food Bank, Please bring your donations to our monthly meetings. 

Thanks to Jim Kaufman for delivering the Food to the Pantry. 
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 5h bh¢ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÒÅÎÅ× ÙÏÕÒ &!! ,ÉÃÅÎÓÅȟ ) ÄÉÄ ÍÉÎÅ ÏÎ ÌÉÎÅ ÁÎÄ ÉÔ ÄÉÄ ÎÏÔ ÃÏÓÔ ÁÎÙÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÎÄ ×ÁÓ ÅØȤ
ÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÔÏ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ςπςπȟ ÎÏÔ ÓÕÒÅ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÂÕÔ ÔÁËÅ ÁÄÖÁÎÔÁÇÅ ÏÆ ÉÔ ÎÏ× 

Click on the link for the FAA webpage:  https://www.faa.gov/uas/getting_started/registration/ 

NOTICE: Larry Bochenko has asked that we please submit to him pictures for the ñPicture of the 
monthò on the Blue Max WEB Page, send any pictures you have that you would like to see as ñPicture 
of the monthò to Larry at rcbluemax@sbcglobal.net Please make sure that they are in JPEG format 
and no 

larger that 2Meg in size and make sure that you use the E-Mail on the roster, if itôs not it will be deleted.  

https://www.faa.gov/uas/getting_started/registration/
mailto:rcbluemax@sbcglobal.net

